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WOW!!!!!!
Do you get the 
feeling that the 
exclamation point 
is really getting 
overused these 
days?  It has 
come to represent 
excitement, 
bewilderment, 
remarkable 
beauty, anger 
and sometimes 

just someone trying to make an 
extraordinary point.  Well, I’ve added 
a few extra to my WOW, because that 
is how I believe I will look back on the 
last two years of my life.  In Dave’s 
memoirs, 2010 and 2011 will go down 
as two of the most memorable and 
exciting years in my, oh so brief, life.  
Not only through a change in career but 
in a career changing opportunity.
	 Being the president of Dayton BOMA 
has truly been a remarkable and 
fulfilling opportunity, one that I will 
look back on with great appreciation.  
Through our local organization, political 
advocacy, BOMA Ohio, the Winter 
Meetings and the BOMA International 
Conference & The Every Building Show 
I have had the opportunity to expand 
my circle of friends and have learned so 
much through this interaction.  
	 We have been blessed with hard 
working members and it is evident 

in our numbers.  Growth is a key 
example of stability and we have 
been able to maintain and increase 
our numbers over the last two years 
and are looking great moving into 
2012.  I would ask that each of you 
as members, take a look at how you 
could expand your involvement in 
Dayton BOMA.  Your involvement is 
the key to your membership.  Find a 
committee and you will find a fun way 
to meet new friends and enhance your 
BOMA benefits.  Test the waters by 
attending one of our after-hour events, 
you won’t be disappointed.
	 Now for the disclaimer, I could have 
done none of this without the constant 
and dedicated assistance of Nancy 
Ferrara.  Thank you doesn’t seem to 
cover my gratitude for a job well done.
	 Moving forward let me be the first 
to congratulate Tracy Ryan Edwards 
as your new Dayton BOMA president.  
Tracy, you have a great group of board 
members and Nancy to keep you 
straight.  You will have a blast and I 
envy you the next couple years and 
hope that you are as blessed as I have 
been with new friends and incredible 
opportunities.  My wish is that you 
too, will be adding a few exclamation 
points to your WOW when you finish 
your term in 2013.

Thanks Again,
Dave

Federated with BOMA International

Energy Savings Facts
Every year, 100 million trees are chopped down for junk mail sent to American homes.
Help The Cause:  Contact catalog and junk mailers you no longer wish to receive mail from 
and ask them to remove you from their mailing list.

A single U.S. resident uses about 12,000 gallons of water every year, 1/3 of which is used to 
flush the toilet.
Help The Cause:  Install low flush toilets/urinals or waterless urinals in your home and/or 
business.  Also consider installing low flow faucets and showerheads.  Not only will you be 
saving water, you will also save money on your utility bill.

Televisions, DVD players and other electronics, draw power when they’re off or not charging 
anything as long as they’re plugged in.  Such “phantom electricity” emits about 12 million 
tons of carbon into the atmosphere a year.
Help The Cause:  Use Smart Strips on electronic devices that require large amounts of power 
or unplug electronics and appliances after use.

An estimated 13 billion plastic bottles are disposed of each year.  Recycling a single plastic 
bottle can conserve enough energy to light a 60W light bulb for up to 6 years. 
Help The Cause:  Instead of purchasing bottled water, use a reusable water bottle.



Just a reminder, our membership luncheons are on the 

second Tuesday of each month.

If anyone would like to recommend a future speaker or 

topic, please contact Nancy Ferrara at (937) 299-2662 or 

nancy.bae.boma@ameritech.net.

November 17th - BOMA “After Hours Event” at Fricker’s 

on SR725 in Centerville, sponsored by Bill Mangus and 

Chuck Baker with Securitas Security.

December 13th – Our December membership luncheon 

entertainment will be provided by the Xenia Show Choir.

January 10, 2012 – Lamees Mubaslat with the Dayton 

Regional Green 3 Task Force will be the speaker at our 

January membership luncheon.

January 19, 2012 – BOMA “After Hours Event” at 

Champps Americana Restaurant in Centerville, sponsored 

by Leigh Ann Fulton with Rainbow International.

Upcoming Speakers and Events

A big THANK YOU goes out to Turner Property 
Services Group for sponsoring our September 
15th “After Hours Event” that was held at Franco’s 
Ristorante Italiano.  All those who attended had a 
great time!

If you weren’t able to join us in September, please 
be sure to mark your calendar for our next “After 
Hours Networking Event” to be held on Thursday, 
November 17th at Fricker’s on SR725 in Centerville.  
Bill Mangus and Chuck Baker with Securitas Security 
will be sponsoring this event.

After Hours Networking Event

Does Exercise help with Stress? YES! 
Frequent sessions of moderate to intense exercise are one of the 
best physical stress-reduction techniques available. Exercise not 
only improves your health and reduces stress caused by being 
unfit; it also relaxes tense muscles and helps you to sleep. 

Exercise has a number of positive benefits you may not be aware 
of:
•  It improves blood flow to your brain, bringing additional sugars  
	 and oxygen that may be needed when you are thinking  
	 intensely.
•  When you think hard, the neurons of your brain function more  
	 intensely. As they do this, they can build up toxic waste  
	 products that can cause foggy thinking (you may have  
	 experienced the feeling that your brain has “turned to cotton  
	 wool”). By exercising, you speed the flow of blood through your  

   brain, moving these waste products faster. 

•  Exercise can cause release of chemicals called endorphins into    
	 your blood stream. These give you a feeling of happiness and  
	 positively affect your overall sense of well-being.
•  Exercise for relieving stress may be in the form physical,  
	 mental, or spiritual exercise - or a combination of all three, e.g.  
	 yoga. What is good for the body is good for the mind and vice  
	 versa. 
•  Physical exercise is one of the most effective ways of relieving  
	 stress. Exercising the body regularly is very effective in  
	 managing stress, on its own or as a part of a stress  
	 management plan. Getting into better shape improves your  
	 mental health as well as your physical health. 
•  When it comes to stress management, every little bit of  
	 exercise counts. Don’t think if you can’t commit to a stringent  
	 fitness routine that it’s useless. It’s not. What motivates people  
	 to do more of something is to do little of something.
	 Amy Boeckmann  937-603-5253

Stress & Exercise	



Upcoming Speakers and Events

S i m p l i f y  y o u r  l i f e  w h e n  i t  c o m e s  t o  p r i n t i n g !
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Oregon Printing is a full service Commercial
and Digital Printer serving Dayton and the

surrounding communities. 

On Time, On Budget, On Target and On-Line at OregonPrinting.com

Motor vehicle accidents are the number one 
cause of all accidental deaths in the workplace.  
Traffic accidents alone claim more than 30,000 
lives each year and cause more than one million 
injuries when factoring in forklift accidents, 
excavation accidents, and other accidents 
involving material handling equipment.  What 
we do behind the wheel not only affects us; it 
can have a direct impact on other drivers on 
the road, passengers in our vehicle, roadside 
workers, and pedestrians.

Most accidents are caused by one of three 
human factors: distraction, frustration, and 
fatigue. 

Operating procedures are designed to prevent 
vehicle accidents, comply with federal, state, 
and local regulations, prevent injury to 
personnel and the public, and reduce vehicle 
operating and repair costs.  All employees 
operating any vehicle should follow the items 
listed below:

•	 All vehicle occupants must wear seat belts.
•	 Operating a vehicle under the influence of   
	 drugs or alcohol is prohibited.
•	 Drivers should not use cell phones while          
	 driving.  To use a cell phone the driver		
	 should pull over to the right hand berm/	  
	 shoulder of the road or other safe location,  
	 turn on the emergency flashers, stop the  
	 vehicle, and turn off the engine.  In some  
	 states it is against the law to use hand-held  
	 cell phones while driving.
•  Obey traffic signs, signals, and posted 
	 speed limits. 
•  Drive appropriately for weather and road 	  
	 conditions. 
•  Do not tailgate; leave ample room for  
	 stopping.
•  Use turn signals when turning or changing  
	 lanes.
•  Do not drive if you are fatigued, sleepy, or  
	 on medication that may impair your ability to  
	 operate a motor vehicle.
•  Actively scan the roadway and anticipate the  
	 movement of automobiles, pedestrians, and  
	 animals.
•  Do not refuel the vehicle with the engine  
	 running.  Personnel must stay within 15 feet  
	 of the vehicle during the fueling operation.

Motor Vehicle Safety



Securitas Security Services USA, Inc. is a knowledge leader in security.  As the nation’s leading security provider, Securitas USA 
and its affiliates offer security solutions, including uniformed security officers, mobile patrol and consulting & investigations.  
Everywhere from small businesses to large corporations, our 100,000 employees are making a difference.  |   www.securitasinc.com

®

The Client Portal provides total access with total transparency to what’s taking place 
at your site. It’s a testament to our commitment to bring cutting-edge solutions to 
our clients that deliver the added value they’ve come to expect from Securitas USA.

Our clients can see the value we provide – 24 hours a day – by logging on to our secure 
Client Portal, which gives instant access to their facilities’ critical information in real time. 

SecuritasVision is a robust electronic 
post management system that improves 
communication and information sharing 
through a secure and scalable web-based 
application.

Securitas USA, a knowledge leader in security services

Our People – current security officer schedules

Our Procedures – post orders, incident tracking 
and trending, and tour information

Our Tools – all technology utilized at their site, 
including IP monitored cameras

Our Training – site specific learning plans with 
progress tracking capabilities

Our Feedback – key performance indicators and 
scorecard information

Through the Client Portal, our clients have access to:

For more information, please contact:   
Bill Mangus | bill.mangus@securitasinc.com  
Dayton & Toledo Area: 513.312.7534   |   Columbus Area: 614.207.0546
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Amy Berner 
PMA Sales Representative 

8910 Beckett Road 
West Chester, OH 45069 

D: 513.341.2004 C: 937.603.6745 F: 513.874.1246 
aberner@simplexgrinnell.com • www.simplexgrinnell.com 

Tony Pinto is the Commercial 
Real Estate Manager at Huber 
Management Corporation. He has 
been involved in Commercial Real 
Estate for over 5 years, and has 
been involved in the leasing, sales, 

property management and development of commercial 
property throughout the Miami Valley and other parts 
of Ohio. Tony has handled transactions in retail, office, 
industrial, vacant land and investment properties and 
has managed over 880,000 SF of commercial property 
throughout Ohio.

Tony is a father of two children. He is married and 
living the dream in Bellbrook, OH. He enjoys sports 
and spending time with family and friends.

Welcome New BOMA Member:
Tony Pinto

Congratulations to our “Membership Star” winner, 
Bruce Reger with Turner Property Services Group. The 
BOMA Board of Directors acknowledged Bruce at the 
October membership luncheon for his help in quickly 
securing sponsors for our 2011 golf outing.

Bruce received a certificate of appreciation and a gift 
card for a cup of coffee at Starbucks.  A special THANK 
YOU to Jim Houpt and Merchants Security for their 
starring role as our Starbucks sponsor!

Who Will Be Our Next Star?

David M. Roark, CFM
Vice President
Service/Special Projects
Division

Chapel Electric Co., LLC

1985 Founders Drive
Dayton, OH 45420
937.222.2290 Office
937.222.3453 Fax
937.640.7911 Direct
937.673.1374 Cell
dave.roark@chapel.com
www.chapel.com

OH License #22770







Printed by
Oregon Printing
2011

Beverly J. Campanaro
Account Manager/New Equipment

Otis Elevator Company
321 South Main Street
Dayton, Ohio 45402
United States
Tel: (937) 222-4669
Fax: (937) 222-8582
Cellular: (937) 604-4116
beverly.campanaro@otis.com

A United Technologies Company

These member ads help 

support the production 

of this newsletter as well 

as Dayton BOMA

Tracy Ryan Edwards will be celebrating her 5th anniversary with Cassidy Turley in 
January, and has over 20 years of property/facility management experience. Tracy 
is a Property Manager at Cassidy Turley and is responsible for managing 1.4 million 
square feet of commercial space throughout the Miami Valley. 

Tracy holds a Bachelor’s degree in English Literature from California State 
University Fullerton, is a current RPA candidate, and holds an Ohio Real Estate 
Salesperson license.  Her previous experiences include earning and maintaining a 
Certified Facility Manager (CFM) designation for 6 years.

In addition to her 5 year membership in BOMA, Tracy is also a Service Unit Manager 
and Troop Leader for Girl Scouts of Western Ohio, and is also an active volunteer 
for Junior Achievement and Ronald McDonald House of Miami Valley. 

Tracy enjoys living in Oakwood with her husband of 5 years, Tim who works locally 
with a defense contractor.  They have a daughter, Maggie (12). Tracy and Tim 
recently purchased a ranch home that was built in the 1950s and they are spending 
their free time working to replace many of the Mamie Eisenhower inspired features, 
including one very special pink bathroom.

Tracy is looking forward to becoming our local BOMA 
President in January.

President 2012

SALES & SERVICE
WE SERVICE ALL MAKES OF AUTOMATIC, MANUAL, 

SWINGING, SLIDING, OR REVOLVING DOORS

24 HOURS – 7 DAYS

513-241-1565 937-431-8141
CINCINNATI       DAYTON   

“SERVICING THE DAYTON & CINCINNATI AREAS SINCE 1958” 

AAADM
Certified Inspectors
American Association of
Automatic Door Manufacturers

Modern ENTRANCE SYSTEMS, INC.



  

        
5225 Springboro Pike 
Dayton Ohio 45439 

 

Phil Hurst 
Manager  

Commercial Moving 
 

(937) 293-1010 
 

Hurstp@everybodysinc.com 
www.everybodysinc.com 

 
“The Smartest Move You’ll Ever Make” 

Toll Free: 800.395.5741    Visit: www.debra-kuempel.com
24/7/365 Service

Cincinnati Office
3976 Southern Avenue
Cincinnati, OH 45227
T 513.271.6500
F 513.271.4676

Dayton Office
1948 W. Dorothy Lane
Dayton, OH  45439
T 937.531.5455
F 937.531.5456

Maysville Office
702 Parker Drive
Maysville, KY  41056
T 606.563.8505
F 606.563.8750

> HVAC Preventive  
 & Total Maintenance
> Chillers
> Special Projects Team
> Refrigeration  
 & Low-Temp Equipment
> Controls
> Plumbing

> Process Piping
> Electrical
> Design/Build Construction
> Tenant Finish & Retrofit
> New Construction
> Engineering

             What can we do for you?  

Building Relationships. 
Building Solutions.

	 Kristin Vandivier has been with Rieck Services since February 2007.  As an Account 
Manager she is responsible for a contract base of roughly $1.2 million in Commercial 
HVAC service agreements along with generating new business such as maintenance 
service agreements, small projects and energy services.  
	 Although she is currently in the HVAC industry, Kristin actually studied theatre at the 
renowned American Academy of Dramatic Arts in New York City.  She lived in the city as 
a “starving artist” for nearly 6 years then came back to Dayton for a short while before 
moving to Los Angeles in pursuit of her acting career. Unfortunately she found L.A. to be 
a great place to visit, but not a place she wanted to live.  
	 In 1999 she moved back to Dayton permanently and worked with the Human 
Race Theatre Company both on-stage and off.  “I began to realize that working in 
the non-profit world meant just that – no profit.”  So she left the theatre in 2003 and 
got her certification as a personal trainer in 2004, went into business for herself and 
supplemented her income as she had done in New York and LA, bartending.  The 
combined ventures led to different sales opportunities which led her to where 
she is today.   

     Her commitment to fitness had remained a priority, so in 2010, Kristin decided to change things up and put 
a personal challenge on the table – to complete a triathlon (swim/bike/run).  Although swimming wasn’t her 
strong suit, she hired a coach and spent many hours at the pool to train.  “My idea of swimming included an adult 
beverage and SPF30.  Doing laps had never occurred to me.”  
     After months of coaching and training, Kristin finally completed her first triathlon in July 2011.  “Crossing that 
finish line gave me such a sense of accomplishment that I signed up to do two more triathlons the very next day!”  
By the end of the summer of 2011, she had competed in 3 sprint distance triathlons.  Triathlons have taught her 
that that the challenge is 50% physical and 50% mental; “Every day was a small victory, even if all I did was 
choose to get out and train rather than staying on the couch and catching up on the past 2 weeks’ episodes of 
Real Housewives,” her guilty pleasure!  The winter is now her off-season and she intends to compete in other area 
triathlons during the summer of 2012.
     Kristin lives in Kettering with her “partner in crime and matters of the heart,” David (Todd) Brown.  They enjoy 
Formula 1 racing, classic cars and driving around in their 1983 Ferrari 308 during nice weather.  They recently 
enjoyed a 1-week vacation in Cabo San Lucas, Mexico where they parasailed and went deep sea fishing.  

Member Highlight - Kristen Vandivier



To learn more about Fujitec’s service/maintenance and modernization
expertise, contact us today: 

It’s time you experienced the Performance of Fujitec. 

With more than 30 years of experience in the U.S., Fujitec America 
focuses day in and day out on elevating the performance of their 
customers by delivering uptime, cost-saving solutions, safety and
reliability to America’s busiest and most successful buildings.

www.fujitecamerica.com | 513.755.6100 

	 The Dayton Regional Green Task Force (DRG3.org) was formed by Montgomery County Commissioners 

Deborah Lieberman, Judy Dodge and Dan Foley to help drive our region as a leader in environmental 

responsibility.   This leadership involves becoming more energy efficient and employing sustainable practices in 

our businesses, at home and in all levels of governmental operations.

	

	 Developed by a dedicated team of local business leaders and community volunteers, one of the newest 

initiatives from the DRG3 Task Force is the DRG3 Green Business Certification Program.   This program 

is completely voluntary and is designed to help businesses save money by implementing a series of green 

practices to reduce their energy and resource use.  Every day, businesses realize by making a commitment 

to environmental stewardship, they are also positively affecting their bottom line.  Companies taking these 

voluntary steps to conserve energy and water, generate less waste and implement recycling programs are 

reaping the rewards when it comes time to pay utility bills, repair and maintain equipment and recruit a young 

educated workforce. 

	 The DRG3 Green Business Certification Program emphasizes small changes that can be made in 

day to day operations and policies.  The application and checklist can be completed online at www.drg3.org 

and includes the six following categories:  general standards for all businesses, solid waste reduction and 

recycling, environmentally preferable purchasing, 

energy conservation, water conservation and pollution 

prevention.  Although each category contains a few 

mandatory requirements, the program has been 

designed with maximum flexibility, with the intention 

that every business can find and implement green 

strategies that fit their own operations and facilities.  A 

similar checklist to specifically address businesses in 

leased /rental space is being finalized for release soon.

	 A part of the certification process, on-site 

verification will occur for 5% of applications (randomly 

chosen).  The auditing process might occur after 

certification.  If non compliance issues are discovered 

through the auditing, a grace period of 6 months will 

be given to the business for compliance. The first time 

application (valid for the first two years) is FREE! 

	 For more information on the program, to find out 

which local businesses have already become “green 

certified” and to discover how your business can begin 

the process, please visit www.drg3.org.

Dayton Regional Green Task Force Green Business Certification Program



CB Richard Ellis did it.  Cassidy Turley 
did it.  I did it. 

Did what?  Win a Dayton TOBY® 
Award.  

Official Entries are coming soon, but 
please let me know ASAP if you are 
planning to enter (the number of entries 
will determine the number of judges 
required) a building in this year’s 
contest.

What do you have to do?  Provide us 
with pictures; floor plans and an aerial/
site plan for your building, along with a 
short write up describing the building.  
In my experience entering the contest, 
the local requirements took me less than 
4 hours to complete.  There is no fee to 
enter the local contest, so that should 
not prohibit your participation.  Then we 
schedule a physical visit and tour so that 
the judges may evaluate your building. 

My building wins—then what?  You 
will receive a pretty trophy to display 
at your building and advance to the 
Regional contest.  At this level, your 
entry is submitted via the internet, 
and there are no additional site visits 
in conjunction with the contest.  A 
$325 entry fee is required.  The vast 
majority of the requirements for the 
regional entry are standard industry 
practices – I think my team spent about 
16 man-hours on this project.  And 
if your building wins regionally, your 
entry is automatically forwarded to the 
International contest, with no additional 
fees or submissions required. 

So who is going to do it next?  If I can do it . . . so can you!

If you’re interested in submitting your building for a TOBY® award, please contact:

Tracy Ryan Edwards, Committee Chair, Building Recognition and Awards Committee at 424-2455 or by email at 
tracy.ryanedwards@cassidyturley.com.
 

TOBY Awards 2011/2012
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